Bayside Presbyterian Church, 1963 Church History Senior High Fellowship

Advisers: Mr. and Mrs. George G. Moore

Officers: Charles Brake, President

Mike Murray, Vice-President Mark Lewis, Secretary

Mark Lewis, Secretary Evelyn Grant, Historian

In March the Senior High Fellowship attended the Spring Rally at Royster Memorial Church. They contributed \$30.00 to the Presbytery-wide Senior High Fellowship project.

Two delegates attended the Massonetta Leadership School.

Eleven members and three advisers attended the Massonetta Convention in August.

At the Fall Rally in the Norview Church, our Senior High Fellowship received the largest percentage of attendance award -- 17 of 28 members present.

Interesting programs and speakers have made it a good year. Thomas Johnson showed slides of his travels in Europe, including pictures of Reformed Churches and of the way of life in various countries. Slides were also shown from our own library of Christmas in other lands.

The Senior High Fellowship has a project to raise \$150.00 to build a church in Africa. They call themselves "slaves". They wash cars, mow lawns, baby-sit, wash windows and perform other chores to earn money to contribute to this worthy purpose.

Special occasions included planned lessons and supper on the beach at sundown, and a hayride with bonfire.

It has been a wonderful year, and we know that the coming year will continue to find this lively group of young people more conscious of the needs of others and growing spiritually through all their experiences.

> Lila Johnson, Historian, 1963